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  “The Downtowner”  
                                                   KIWANIS CLUB OF ROCHESTER        

ROCHESTER, MN.                           www.kiwanisroch.org    

January 8, 2018 

Coming Programs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Circle of Service for January 

is Mary Tompkins, Linda Hull, 

Bonnie Schultz.  Circle of Service 

for February is Clare Warren, Dan 

Carlson, and Scott Oesterle(Circles 

should send Clare their programs as soon as possible so they 

can to have them included in the Downtowner.) 

Stay alert for signup opportunities online at  

www.kiwanisroch.org  
 

 

Expense Report: 

The only activity this period is the continued 

exp. in paying the Hotel for our space and 

meals. The income taken at the door covers 

the meals, but the room and gratuity come out 

of the treasury. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

Dec 21 Tracy 
Visited our group 

for the second 

time. She is the 

daughter of good 

friends of the 

Jorgensen’s. The 

parents were with 

Tracy, Merle 

Thompson and wife 

Jane. Dee Dee Jorgenson, Austin’s wife, rounded 

out the group.  

     Tracy is back in the States. She married a 

Muslim man a bunch of years ago and has lived 

most of her adult life in Middle Eastern Muslim 

countries. She and husband have 4 sons. Tracy 

described her life; a Christian married to a 

Muslim. She reviewed the 5 pillars of Islam: 

1. Faith 

2. Prayer 5 X a day 

3. Charity 

4. Fasting 

5. Pilgrimage to Mecca at least once during life. 

 

Women are expected to do ‘home care’. Men get 

the education. Tracy says she always wears her 

hijab in public. The hair must be covered. This is 

for anonymity. Covering of the face is not a 

religious thing, but ‘cultural.’ 

A percentage of the wealth is expected to be 

given each year. 1/3 to poor, 1/3 to you, 1/3 to 

?? 

The once in a lifetime visit to Mecca is becoming 

more social than religious. 

We look forward to future visits by Tracy for 

more description on raising her family in a 

different country and religion. 

Very Interesting! 

January 11 – Olmsted County Drug Court 

January 18 A Sanctuary Church 

January 25 Students of the Month and 4-H 
     Student Leaders 

February 1 

http://www.kiwanisroch.org/
http://www.kiwanisroch.org/
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ACTIVE MEMBERS                    Home        Office 

***Anderson, Margaret (Peggy)         288-3985 

    panderson126@charter.net   
Austinson, Paul                  288-8735 
    pjaustinson43@gmail.com 
Borcherding, Don 282-1783 288-6464 
  dpborcher@hotmail.com       
Carlson, Dan        Immed. Past President  285-1098 

  Danhope3904@msn.com                  

Graham, Charlie***** 288-8525 

    Cgraham120@charter.net  

Hull, Linda     Co-Vice President      282-8399  

    lindahull1025@yahoo.com     

Ilvedson, Ronald 529-0551       

peterturkel@gmail.com  

Jorgenson, Austin   Secretary 413-2134 253-5631 

    Austj4@gmail.com      

Kalmes, Bill                                  289-4056        288-3277 

       w.kalmes@smithschafer.com  

Kersten, Richard ***** 289-1790 

    rfkersten@q.com  

Krsnak, Roger      Co-President        282-2872          358-5020 

    rdkrsnak@us.ibm.com  

Lawson, Del                              287-0862                288-2842 

    drdel22@aol.com  

Lun, Al       Webmaster              289-3937          507-269-3853 

     albert.lun@gmail.com  

Maddox, Colleen                        287-0318          280-7911 (cell)                                                                        

       landherrmaddox@gmail.com  
McClocklin, Bob                             288-7772 

   mcclocklin@charter.net   (Webmaster Assoc.) 

Moore, Dan**   Club Jester 282-6382      

    Dmoore1014@aol.com 

Nehring, Irv 775-6857        

 inehring@frontiernet.net    

Nelsen, David                          Co-President        533-0225        

     perryford90@yahoo.com  
Oesterle, Scott  

      scottoesterle@MSN.com           

Schultz, Bonnie                           280-6078          529-4830 

      bonnies@uwolmsted.org    

Tompkins, Mary                       Co-Vice President     252-9746          

      Mtompkins14@charter.net  

Warren, Clare, editor, Treas. 254-2087 

    Clarew60@gmail.com  

Weltzin, Dick                              288-2390 

     weltzin@msn.com 

 

22 Active members as of November 1, 2016  

 

*Senior Member        **Privileged Member    ***Honorary Member  
****Senior & Long Term Perfect Attendance 

*****Life Member 

   The preceding list reflects the official roster of active members 

according to Kiwanis International. If a name is missing or one is 

present that should not be, please let C. Warren know.     

 

 

 

 

 

PRIVILEGED & HONORARY MEMBERS 

***Jim Bouquet                                   651-560-4292 

***Bob Fiss                                                288-7480 

The Kiwanis Club of Rochester meets every Thursday at the 

Meeting Room in the Hilton Hotel adjoining the Saints on 

Second Restaurant. Parking is free at rear of hotel & under 

the structure.  Meetings last about one hour.  Lunch is a 

buffet including an entree, fruit, salad, and drink for 

($13.50 ) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Newsletter Changes 
Remember to call Clare Warren at 254-2087 if you have anything 

you feel is newsworthy. We are trying to get the newsletter out 

every other week. It can be effective if you feed in the right 

information. Feel free to contribute something for publication!  
Be sure to read the roster once in awhile and report 
any errors to C. Warren 

Why not!  If you have a computer, why not try to receive the 

Kiwanis Newsletter via e-mail. It is a quick and easy way for us to 

get the letter to you on time. We now have  21 ACTIVE members 

receiving it regularly. They enjoy the ability to get it in COLOR.  

 

 at  www.kiwanisroch.org       2017-18 
David Nelsen 

Roger Krsnak                               Co- Presidents  

Dan Carlson                         Immed. Past  President 

Mary Tompkins & Linda Hull       Co-Vice Presidents 

Clare Warren                                         Treasurer 

Austin Jorgenson   Secretary 

Committees 
Club Rep to District  Dan Carlson 

Membership, Growth & Education 

         Roger Krsnak, Charlie Graham, Del  Lawson, Paul Austinson 

Public Relations  Mary Tompkins, Colleen Maddox, Ron Ilvedson,  

Al Lun 

Community Services 

         Dan Moore,  Austin Jorgenson, Bonnie Schultz, Bill Kalmes, 

Bob McClocklin 

Youth Service & YCPO 

         Peg Anderson, Chair, Dick Weltzin,  

           Mary Tompkins, Don Borcherding,  

Programs 

           Circles of Service 

Human and Spiritual Values 

      Colleen Maddox 

Finance   Irv Nehring, Chair., , Clare Warren, Bill Kalmes, 

         Linda Hull 

Donations/Charities  Dave Nelsen, Chair, Scott Oesterle 

   

District & International web sites: 

www.kiwanis.org 

WWW.MNDAK.ORG 

 

 

 

 
  

Kiwanis is a global organization of 

volunteers dedicated to improving 

the world one child and one 

community at a time. 
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Jen Gaul, Key Club 

Advisor at Mayo, 

brought three of her 

club members including 

Alhem Asmon, current 

president. She gave a 

very brief report on 

their activity this year. She says they often have 

about 100 members and all are involved in many 

community events in varying degrees. (Running 

Lungs event, Christmas Anonymous, and helping at 

some of our Kiwanis events like Pancake 

Breakfast) Always good to have Key Club visits. 

 

 

 
Bill Kalmes 

gave us a 

preliminary 

report on 

the Hockey 

Tournament 

this year. 

Indications 

are that it 

was a 

‘success’.  

They don’t 

have any final report ready, but Bill felt 

that club member participation was what 

could be expected, attendance was good, and 

we had a Rochester team win the 

tournament. That meant very good 

attendance the last night. 

   We sure want to express our thanks to Bill 

and his team. They spend the entire year 

with the details needed to put on this kind 

of event.  Bill thinks that the clubs should 

each come away with about the same as last 

year.  Kudos Bill! 

 

  
 

Kit Muellner 
Kit was another 

return program. 

She was here 10 

years or so back.  

As in the past, 

Kit arrived with 

her dog to help 

illustrate how she 

uses animals in her social work approach. She 

had a PowerPoint show to help us see the extent 

she uses horses, dogs and cats to develop ‘trust’ 

in the animal and her patients. They have an 

extensive program set up on 8 acres west of the 

city.  

    If you have a need or know someone who 

might benefit, go to her website   

www.hoperanchteam.com     

Hope Ranch   They have many events open to the 

public during the year. 

 

 

Now we get to what we all look for in 
the Downtowner……  
 

Checking out at the store, the young cashier 
suggested to the much older lady that she should 
bring her own grocery bags, because plastic bags 
are not good for the environment. 
  
  
The woman apologized to the young girl and 
explained, "We didn't have this 'green thing' back in 
my earlier days." 
  
The young clerk responded, "That's our problem 
today. Your generation did not care enough to save 
our environment for future generations." 

http://www.hoperanchteam.com/
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The older lady said that she was right -- our 
generation didn't have the "green thing" in its day. 
  
The older lady went on to explain: Back then, we 
returned milk bottles, soda bottles and beer bottles 
to the store. The store sent them back to the plant 
to be washed and sterilized and refilled, so it could 
use the same bottles over and over. So they really 
were recycled. But we didn't have the "green thing" 
back in our day. 
  
  
Grocery stores bagged our groceries in brown 
paper bags that we reused for numerous things. 
Most memorable besides household garbage bags 
was the use of brown paper bags as book covers 
for our school books. This was to ensure that public 
property (the books provided for our use by the 
school) was not defaced by our scribblings. Then 
we were able to personalize our books on the 
brown paper bags. But, too bad we didn't do the 
"green thing" back then. 
  
We walked up stairs because we didn't have an 
elevator, much less an escalator in every store and 
office building. We walked to the grocery store and 
didn't climb into a 300-horsepower machine every 
time we had to go two blocks. 
  
  
But she was right. We didn't have the "green thing" 
in our day. 
  
  
Back then we washed the baby's diapers because 
we didn't have the throw away kind. We dried 
clothes on a line, not in an energy-gobbling 
machine burning up 220 volts. Wind and solar 
power really did dry our clothes back in our early 
days. Kids got hand-me-down clothes from their 
brothers or sisters, not always brand-new things. 
  
  
  
But that young lady was right; we didn't have the 
"green thing" back in our day. 
  
Back then we had one TV, or radio, in the house -- 
not a TV in every room. And the TV had a small 
screen the size of a handkerchief (remember 
them?), not a screen the size of the state of 
Montana. In the kitchen we blended and stirred by 
hand because we didn't have electric machines to 

do everything for us. When we packaged a fragile 
item to send in the mail, we used wadded up old 
newspapers to cushion it, not Styrofoam peanuts, 
or plastic bubble wrap. 
  
Back then, we didn't fire up an engine and burn 
gasoline just to cut the lawn. We used a push 
mower that ran on human power. We exercised by 
working so we didn't need to go to a health club to 
run on treadmills that operate on electricity. 
  
  
But she's right; we didn't have the "green thing" 
back then. 
  
  
We drank from a fountain when we were thirsty 
instead of using a cup or a plastic bottle every time 
we had a drink of water. We refilled writing pens 
with ink instead of buying a new pen, and we 
replaced the razor blade in a razor instead of 
throwing away the whole razor just because the 
blade got dull. 
  
  
But we didn't have the "green thing" back then. 
  
  
Back then, people took the streetcar or a bus and 
kids rode their bikes to school or walked instead of 
turning their moms into a 24-hour taxi service in the 
family's $45,000 SUV or van, which cost what a 
whole house did before the "green thing." 
  
We had one electrical outlet in a room, not an entire 
bank of sockets to power a dozen appliances. And 
we didn't need a computerized gadget to receive a 
signal beamed from satellites 23,000 miles out in 
space in order to find the nearest burger joint. 
  
  
But isn't it sad the current generation laments how 
wasteful we old folks were just because we didn't 
have the "green thing" back then? 
  
  
Please forward this on to another selfish old person 
who needs a lesson in conservation from a smart 
 a-- young person. 
  
We don't like being old in the first place, so it 
doesn't take much to p-- us off... especially from 
tattooed, multiple pierced smart---es who can't 
make change without the cash register telling them 
how much. 
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